Tim Newtob

Phoenix AZ, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am an Australian Citizen that has lived in the United States for the past 12 years.  I have two children and a third on the way who are (Australians by descent).  My wife is an American Citizen who had Australian residency approximately 10 years ago. 

I care to address two of the areas that are of concern to the Committee’s Inquiry.

1. The variety of factors driving more Australians to live overseas. We left Australian because it was an unrealistic and next to impossible for my wife to fulfill her education/career goals to become a Physio/Physical Therapist by remaining in Australia.  When my wife was inquiring about what was necessary to gain admission into the Physiotherapy programs she was told the she would need to go to an Australian high school and complete years 11 and 12.  At that time my wife was 23 years old and had more then 2 years of study at an American University.  In our opinion, the Australian University system was saying that 2 years of excellent grades in an American University was equivalent to a year 10 Australian high school education.  We left the Country so that my wife could pursue her goals.  I believe that the entrance requirements into Australian Universities should be more flexible (not easier) to allow permanent residence who were educated overseas to have a realistic chance of pursuing there goals.  Instead of injecting money into the Australian economy we are spending overseas.

2.
Needs and Concerns of overseas Australian

I would like my children to grow up in Australia in hopes that they will develop some characters that I believe are uniquely Australian.  However, given the difficulty in continuing in our professions this will be a challenge.  I believe that the Australian government should encourage professional bodies to unite with Universities to offer “bridging course” so that those expatriates, like myself who were educated overseas (I am a CPA and my wife is a Physical Therapist) could transition quickly into becoming productive, tax paying citizens upon return to the county.

Thank you for talking the time to consider my thoughts.

